  The Roman Catholic Parish of Ss. Peter & Michael         
       Woolston in the Warrington Pastoral Area         
Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council

Tuesday 11th April 2023 at 7.30pm
Present: 

J L G (Chair); Fr. M D; J M (Vice-Chair); C G; M F (Secretary); G T; T H; G A; J J G; T F; P D; C W
  1
Welcome and Opening Prayer 
J L G welcomed everyone to the meeting. Fr. M D recently confirmed as the new resident parish priest from 28th April 2023 was attending the monthly SPAM meeting for the first time. J L G led the opening prayer.
  2
Apologies
M H 1; M H 2; T W; V M; T O
  3
Chair Introduction and Matters Arising From Minutes 
The minutes from the meeting of the Parish Council held on 7th March 2023 was accepted by the Parish Council. There were no matters arising except those featured on the agenda.
  4
Liturgy
J M said that weekend Mass attendances in March, by adding together the three Masses which count as the weekend, (Saturday, Sunday and Wednesday), were an average of 180 parishioners attending Mass - compared to an average of 170 attending Mass in February. Jim said the attendances were up 5% on March 2022 and about 81% of pre Covid-19 levels. J L G said that bringing the First Communion classes to the church on a Wednesday had helped to boost Mass attendances when families had stayed on after the class to attend Mass.   
J M said that going forward he intended to drop the attendance at the Wednesday night Mass from the monthly Mass attendance numbers to be consistent with pre Covid-19 figures. J M said that from May the Wednesday night figures would be excluded from the monthly total and the Parish Council agreed with this approach. J L G said he would continue to monitor the numbers of children attending the First Holy Communion classes and Mass on Wednesday night.
J M also said that the children’s liturgy could also be re-introduced shortly.
J M said all the Easter and Holy Week services went well thanks to all those parishioners who helped and put their time and effort in to make them happen. 
The Forgiveness Service for those children taking their First Holy Communion would be on Tuesday, 18th April 2023 at 6pm with Presentation Masses on 22nd and 23rd April 2023. The Mass for the children taking their First Holy Communion would be on 20th May 2023.
The dates for the Masses for the Confirmations have not yet been agreed but would likely be in early July. Around one hundred youths have registered for Confirmation in the deanery, with six youths from our parish.
5
Parish trip to Lourdes
This year is the Liverpool Archdiocesan Centenary Pilgrimage to Lourdes. G A had received confirmation from twelve parishioners who wished to join the Archdiocesan pilgrimage on 21st – 28th July 2023. G A had applied for and obtained a contribution of £350 from the local Woolston Parish Council towards the cost of the trip. G A just needed to organise the travel arrangements for the parishioners for their transfer from the church to Manchester Airport on the departure and return dates.

6
Fund Raiser for Memorial Garden

The Parish Council confirmed that the event on Sunday, 30th April 2023, to raise funds for the £815 shortfall on the costs of the repair work in the memorial garden, would be a Family Fun Day and would start at 1.00pm and finish around 4.00pm. The event would be advertised in the church bulletin and on the church website together with a request for volunteers to help with the set-up of the event.

The Parish Council agreed that entry to the event would be free and parishioners could bring their own drinks. Tea and coffee would be provided. There would be a barbecue with a charge of £1 per burger and sausages and a prize raffle with all the proceeds going towards the memorial garden funds. 

7
AOB
Youth and Lourdes

There are no youth of the parish going to Lourdes this year. J L G said it was something that the parish needed to work towards in the future, but there was a minimum age requirement of 15 to go on the Archdiocese Pilgrimage.
Offertory Collection

The Parish Council agreed that the offertory collection should be brought into the church before the start of Mass by the steward. The offertory procession would also be reintroduced from Masses on the weekend of 29th and 30th April 2023 as part of the relaxation of the Covid-19 restrictions.  
Fr. M D
Fr. M D introduced himself to the Parish Council and asked each member of the Parish Council to confirm their name and role. The Parish Council also confirmed to Fr. M D that they would provide the necessary assistance to help him with his move from St. Josephs to the church house on 1st May 2023.
8
Date of Next meeting
The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held in the Millennium Room on Monday, 15th May 2023 at 7.00pm. The Agenda will be circulated before the meeting.
9
Close
The meeting closed at 8.20pm with a prayer led by Fr. M D.
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